
 
PARISH COUNCIL NOTES 

 
From the Meeting held 12th October 2017 in the Memorial Centre, Whiteparish. 

 
Temporary Closure of The Street 
From 13th November and it is anticipated 
that the closure will be required until 17th 
November 2017. 
Wiltshire Council has made an Order to 
close temporarily to all traffic for Southern 
Gas to undertake essential works: A27 
The Street (Part), Whiteparish; from its 
junction with Doves Lane for a distance of 
approximately 150m in an easterly 
direction. The closure and diversion route 
will be clearly indicated by traffic signs. It 
is anticipated that the works will take the 
stated duration to complete depending 
upon weather conditions. Access will be 
maintained for residents and businesses 
where possible, although delays are likely 
due to the nature of the works. The Order 
will have a maximum duration of 18 
months. For further information please 
contact Tammy Keir (Southern Gas 
Works) on 02392624523.  

 

WC Car Parking Charges Review 
Local people are being asked to have their 
say on the options to review car parking 
charges in Wiltshire to help safeguard public 
transport and other services, the online 
consultation will run until 23rd November.  
 
WC Waste and Recycling Consultation 

Wiltshire Council needs to develop a new 
waste management strategy in order to 
shape how it collects and manages 
household waste and recycling in Wiltshire 
in the next 10 years.   There is a public 
consultation which is open until 14th 
November and the survey is online or 
alternatively you can request a paper copy 
by calling 0300 456 0102.  
 
 
 

Skatepark  
Whiteparish Parish Council resolved to 
support a replacement skatepark subject 
to an overall project cost not exceeding 
£100k, agreed location, size and design 
subject to adequate grant funding being 
secured.  
 
Whiteparish Women’s Institute 
The Parish Council welcomed the 
Whiteparish W.I. initiative of Litter Picking 
within the village.  
 
Temporary Closure of Churchfields 
Recycling Depot 
Wiltshire Council have announced that the 
Churchfields recycling depot in Salisbury 
will be closed from 9th November for a 
‘revamp’ and will reopen on Saturday 18th 
November 2017. 
 
Hear to Help 
Do you wear NHS hearing aids from 
Salisbury Hospital? Whiteparish residents 
are being invited to attend the free Hear to 
Help drop in clinic at Alderbury village hall 
on the third Friday of every month 
between 10am and 11.30am.  
 
Area Board 
The next Area Board will be held at 
Whiteparish Memorial Centre on Thursday 
7th December at 7.00pm.  All members of 
the public are welcome to attend.  
 
Next Meeting 
The next Parish Council meeting is on 
Thursday, 16th November 2017 at 7.30pm. 
Villagers are invited to attend the 
meetings.  Please inform the clerk or any 
councillor if you are unable to attend and 
wish to raise any village matter.

 
 
 


